
Report of the Thrive Financial Initiative Coordinator 
 

Several years ago, the Lilly Endowment Foundation partnered with The Wesleyan Church to 

begin a Thrive Financial Initiative Program (TFI) with the goal of providing funds to help pastors 

with their debt and/or to give additional resources for retirement. The Lilly Foundation chose 

not to continue that partnership, so the Wesleyan Church closed the TFI program (as it has 

been run) at the end of 2022. 

Before the program closed, three pastors had completed enough of the work to receive checks 

in 2022: Al Meyers; Andrea Merrill; and Karen Tucker. 

 

Karen Tucker 

TFI Coordinator 


